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                           CHURCH CLERKS 
 
Regina Whitley    (757) 565-0958  
Daphne Hill                 (757) 566-3621 
 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E   

1 Church Official Board 

2 Programs, Tithes & Offerings 

3 
4 

Prayer Request, College, Weddings, Prayer Ministry 

Deaths, Voting, Mission Statement, Other Info 

 

  

 

 

Rev. Dr. Myron Sutherlin, Pastor 
Home Phone: (804) 684-5096  

e-mail: msuther2005@msn.com 
 
 

  

TRUSTEES 

 

Reginald Lipscomb, Chairman (757) 741-2002 

    Lowell Braxton          (757) 566-4114 

  James White             (757) 887-1959 

 Conway Wynne        (757) 253-0429 

 Larry Wynne              (757) 564-3198 

  Monte James             (757) 566-3154 

 George Piggott         (757) 707-6133 
 Vincent Ashby         (757) 206-9476 

 Craig R. James        (757) 566-4514 

  Anthony Turner        (757) 256-7618 

  James Vaughan        (757) 784-1200 

             Deborah Parham        (757) 808-5232 
 

FINANCIAL AIDES 
Tonita Wynne, Financial Secretary                        (757) 564-3198 

Woodrow White, Assistant Financial Secretary  (757) 566-8517 

Lewis James, Assistant Financial Secretary  (757) 566-3702 

Christine Lipscomb, Assistant Treasurer            (757) 741-2002 

CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY 

Edythe Ashlock-Bundy                                 (757) 566-3168 

 

 

 

 

Church Address: 
8581 Croaker Road, Williamsburg, Virginia 23188 

Church Phone:  (757) 566-4220 
Website Address:  shilohbaptistcroaker.org 

 

Virtual Services 
Sunday School                                                           9:30 AM 
Praise & Worship                                                   11:00 AM 
Morning Worship                                                   11:15 AM 
Wednesday Bible Study                                            7:00 PM 
          

Deacons 
Brian Wise  (In-Training)                           (757) 808-5623  

Floyd Bundy Jr. (In-Training)                   (757) 577-2980 

Levi Wallace Jr.                               (757) 565-2146 

Russell Walker                            (757) 258-3031 

Walter Morris    (804) 966-2143 

Herman Braxton   (757) 229-2491 

Louis Washington (Emeritus)  (757) 229-6348 

Lewis James    (757) 566-3702 

 

 
 
 
 
      CEMETERY 
One grave is $100 for MEMBERS only. 

All plots are limited to immediate family of the church 
only. 

Additional graves can be purchased as family 
increases. 

All graves will be paid in full at the time of purchase. 

The Cemetery Committee has the authority to collect 
all money for graves. 

Non-Member funerals are not permitted to be held in 
the Church Building. 

The Cemetery Committee will be notified before 
digging preparations. 
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SERVICES HELD 3rd Quarter  
 

Aug 24 - Aug 26  -  3-Day Revival @ 7:00 PM 
Speaker:    Rev. Dr. Shelton Murphy (Virtual) 
                  Mt. Gilead Missionary Baptist Church, 
                  Norfolk 
Theme:      “Being Transformed by the Renewing of  
                  Your Spirit, Soul and Body” 
Sermon:     “Heavens Favor Is Released When 

             Intercession In the Church Is Increased” 
   (Parts 1, 2, & 3) 

Scripture:   Acts 12:1-17 
 
 
     

VISITING MINISTER 3rd Quarter 
 

July 4   -      Rev. Rayfield Gresham, Associate 
                     St. Luke Baptist Church, Plum Point 
Sermon:       “Stay Focused” 
Scripture:     Matthew 14:22-33 
Music:          Shiloh Praise Team 
 
 

 
 

The Christian Education Ministry sponsored a School 
Supply Drive-Through on August 14th, from 1:00 PM – 
3:00 PM in the Shiloh Parking Lot. Other donors for this 
program were Mr. Andy Bradshaw, Shiloh Members, & 
RISSE, Inc. who supplied backpacks and volunteers.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
WELCOME BACK 

 
 

Shiloh Baptist Church opened 
doors for in-church services, for the 
first time since the pandemic, on 
August 1, 2021.  Services for 
members had been suspended since 

March 16, 2020, due to the pandemic.  Members had to 
register to attend services.  This, however, lasted only 
three (3) weeks before having to shut the doors again on 
August 19, 2021. 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
The Trustees will be back in 
the SBC Parking Lot each 
Saturday starting October 9th to 

collect “Tithes and Offerings” from 11:00 AM to 
Noon.  You can also get communion cups on the 
3rd & 4th Saturday for Communion Service.  
 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
PROGRAMS SCHEDULED – 3rd Quarter  

 

Oct. 30  -   Christian Education Ministry 
FALL FESTIVAL – GRAB BAG 

Shiloh Parking Lot from 12:00 PM – 2:00 PM 
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For Special Prayer, during SBC 
Morning Worship Service, make your 
request known on Facebook or Zoom 
during the service using on Zoom 

“Chat”, and on Facebook “Comment”.  Your request 
should be made EARLY during the service. 
 
__________________________________________________________________ 

College Information 
 

Rev. Dr. Myron Sutherlin, Pastor at SBC, 
graduated on July 24, 2021, from Grace Bible 
College and Theological Seminary in N.C., 
receiving his Doctrine of Philosophy in 
Christian Counseling. 
 
Sharena Marsh, daughter of Reno and Sharon 
Marsh, 2nd year student at Thomas Nelson 
Community College, Williamsburg campus, 
studying Human Services and Psychology, 
received a $1,000 scholarship award from 
Shiloh. 
 
Amaya Ashlock-Lopez, granddaughter of 
Edythe Ashlock-Bundy, entered Penn State 
University, PA on August 19th, majoring in 
Criminology. 
 
Asharia Fields, granddaughter of Shirley 
Palmer, entered ODU in Norfolk on August 23, 
2021, majoring in Computer Science. 
 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 

THE UPPER ROOM IN-TOUCH 
PRAYER MINISTRY 

 

 

 

 

This ministry is every Thursday at 7:30 AM, 
12:30 PM and 6:00 PM.  Dial (978) 990-

5204, then enter the access code 4634746#.  

$$$   DONATION   $$$ 
Received from Mr. & Mrs. Charles Crone on 

August 8th in the amount of $250.00.  A note from 
them: “Never doubt that a small group of 

thoughtful committed citizens can change the 
world: Indeed, it’s the only thing that ever 

has…God Bless, Please Pray for the  
“Crone Family”.   

 
  Wedding Anniversary Blessings 

 
 
 

Deacon Russell & Deaconess Rosalind Walker 
34 Years - July 4 

 

Mr. Anthony & Mrs. Cindy Strong 
30 Years -   July 27 

 

Mr. Brett & Mrs. Regina Whitley 
31 Years - August 18 

 

Trustee Reginald & Mrs. Christine Lipscomb 
27 Years - August 20 

 

Trustee Craig & Mrs. Sheila James 
36 Years - August 24 

 
Mr. Levi & Mrs. Dottie Jackson 

33 Years - September 3 
 

Deacon Brian & Mrs. Katrina Wise 
23 Years - September 5 

 
Mr. Darrell & Mrs. Loretta Broaddus 

32 Years - September 9 
 

Trustee Larry & Mrs. Tonita Wynne 
28 Years - September 11 

 
Mr. John & Mrs. Carolyn Cary 

51 Years - September 12 
 

Deacon Herman & Deaconess Dianne Braxton 
53 Years - September 27 

 

 
 

COVID-19 INFORMATION 
 

 
 

The Safety Team is encouraging all members to get 
vaccinated.  When SBC reopens, your card information 
will be mandatory.  If for some reason you can’t get the 
vaccine, then proof of a negative testing within 72-hours 
is required before entering the church.   
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    To the Family of: 
                         

Mrs. Mary Cooke, mother-in-law of Malinda Cooke, 
died in her Williamsburg home on July 16, 2021. 
 
Mrs. Florence Piggott, mother of Mark Piggott, 
Barbara Jones, and stepmother of Vincent Ashby, died 
on July 26, 2021, in her Williamsburg home. She was a 
former Missionary at SBC. 
 
Miss Kewanna Daniels, friend of Regina Whitley, died 
on July 26, 2021.  She was a former member of the 
Shiloh Junior Choir. 
 
Mrs. Martha Lomax, sister of Deaconess Hazel Pierce, 
SBC Mother of the Church, died on August 2, 2021, in 
Newport News. 
 
Mr. Paul Givens, brother of Pauline Washington, Eddie 
Givens and David Givens, died on Sunday, September 
19, 2021, in the Hospice House of Williamsburg. 
 
Ms. Mary Alice McKeinze, sister of Anne Randall, died 
on September 28, 2021, in Notasulga, AL. 
 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

WHO REMEMBERS THIS?? 
(Sent to Edythe Ashlock-Bundy by a Historian in 

the New Kent area) 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Early voting for the upcoming, November 2, 2021, 
General Election in Virginia has begun.  The last day 
to vote by absentee ballot in person at the James 
City County Voting Center (JCC Recreation Center) 
is Saturday, Oct. 30.   

 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 

 
 

The church property/field has again been cut by the person 
leasing the field. Hay was baled on Wednesday, September 

1st.  Thank you, Trustee Tony Turner, for keeping the 
outside perimeter of the field manicured on a regular basis.  

Tony, you are appreciated! 
 

__________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 
SHILOH BAPTIST CHURCH STATEMENTS                 

                                  

Mission Statement: 
 

Working together in the body of Christ, by transforming 
lives and serving the community. 

 

 

Psalms 127:1 – Except the LORD build the house, they labour 
in vain that build it: except the LORD keep the city, the 
watchman waketh in vain. 
 
 

Vision Statement: 
 

Habakkuk 2:2 – And the LORD answered me, and said, Write 
the vision, and make [it] plain upon tables, that he may run 
that readeth it. 
 

 

Proverbs 29:18 – Where [there is] no vision, the people 
perish: but he that keepeth the law, happy [is] he. 
 

Exalting the Lord by bringing people to a place of Worship. 
Evangelizing the lost by presenting the gospel of Jesus Christ. 
Encouraging those who are seeking an atmosphere to grow. 
Edifying the saints through preaching and teaching the word 

Of God in a practical way. 
 

Equipping believers to carry out the great commission of the Lord 
Jesus Christ. 

 
 
 

If you want something published in the next 
Newsletter (October, November, December),  

please send an e-mail to Edythe Ashlock-Bundy 
@ 

ashe30@verizon.net 


